
 

 

 
 

 
 

Tuesday, August 6, 2024 Meeting Minutes 
7:00 PM Town Hall Commission Room 

 
Board of Police Commissioners Panelists:  Police Board Chairman Beth Gralnick, 
Police Board Vice Chairman Peter Ottomano, David Muller, John Dembishack, 

Woody Bliss, Dawn Egan (by Phone) and Frank Ferrara 
 

Others Present:  Chief Henion and Captain Brodacki  
 

Police Board Chairman Gralnick called the meeting to order at 7:00 PM.   
 

Police Board Chairman Gralnick made a request to approve the meeting minutes 
dated July 2, 2024, Police Board Commissioner Muller moved once I make a 
change, Police Board Commissioner Bliss seconded, Police Board Commissioners 
Egan and Dembishack abstained, and unanimously approved. 
 
Chief’s Report – OT/Budget – Chief Henion stated he had three officers out on 
workmen’s compensation.  One Officer is back on duty.  Currently he has two 
officers out on workman’s compensation.  The departments overtime is ordering 
in officers to cover 2nd man shifts.  The Police Board of Commissioners had a 
discussion regarding the Comparative Yearly Overtime form.   
 
 



 

 

SRO Officers Kim and Marsili went to the 2024 NASRO school safety conference in 
Phoenix, AZ.  The schools will reimburse the Weston Police Department. We had 

three motor vehicle thefts in July.   
 
Chief Henion stated that curve ahead signs, warning signs and no parking signs on 
Valley Forge at Bradley Road are all installed. 
 
Motor vehicle stops are on the rise. 
 
Additional Business for Commission Consideration – Chief Henion stated on 
August 20th at 3:00 PM in the meeting room in town hall we will have a swearing 
in for our new police officer Robert Durkin. 
 
Chairman Gralnick stated in September at our next meeting we will honor Jess 
DiPasquale for his service to the Weston Police Department and the town of 
Weston. 
 
Captain Brodacki has been working with Daigle Law regarding the accreditation 
updates which is ongoing.  
 
Chairman Gralnick made a motion to go in Executive Session at 7:45 PM, Police 
Board Commissioner Muller seconded, and unanimously approved. 
 
The Commission came out of Executive Session at 8:10 PM and adjourned.  
 
Respectfully submitted,  
Mary Gunshor Board of Police Commissioners  
Recording Secretary 
Approved 9-3-24 
 
 


